
BRADWAY ACTION GROUP Minutes

Committee Meeting, Monday 11 May 2009 at 7.00 p.m. at The Old Mother Redcap.

Present: Peter Stubbs (Chair), John Child,, Stephen George, John Kirkman, Rachel Smith, Peter Smithson, Andrew Tabor, Fiona Vallely. 

1. Apologies

John Pritchett, Rachel Wilson.

Peter Stubbs reported that Margaret Wilson had resigned from the Committee.

2. Acceptance of Minutes of the Previous Meeting

The Minutes were accepted as a correct record.

3. Matters Arising on the Minutes not Covered Elsewhere
Minute 3 re previous Minute 4 (a) (ii) (Bradway Traffic Plan). Peter Stubbs reported that an updated version of the Traffic Plan had been received prior to the Open Meeting and a report had been made at that meeting. There had been no further information since. According to the last information, HGV surveys were due to have taken place on Prospect Road and Twentywell Lane but there had been no confirmation of this. 

Minute 3 re previous Minute 7 (Community Chest). A grant for £650 had been received to cover the costs of the Coffee Morning and Easter Egg Hunt, the Fun Day, and the printing of Bradway: Past, Present and Future.

Minute 4 (c) (ii). Bugle Deliverers. Stephen George reported that only one more volunteer had come forward.

Minute 11 (b). (Open Government). Peter Stubbs had replied to the resident who submitted papers to the previous meeting.

Minute 12 (a) (Children’s Centre). Fiona Vallely reported on a meeting at Sir Harold Jackson School at which Paula Green had stated that the decision not to place a Centre at the School had been taken in the light of strong objections from BAG. Fiona had pointed out that BAG had not objected, it had only organised the public meeting to discuss the proposal. 

Minute 12 (b) (Membership Article in Bradway Bugle). Peter Stubbs had explained the circumstances that led to the wrong version of the article being published, both at the Open Meeting and in his article for the next edition of the Bugle.

4. Reports

(a) Chair’s Report

(i) The Open Meeting on 17 March had been attended by 22 members and residents. Unfortunately, the speaker from the South Yorkshire Passenger Transport Authority had been taken ill and had been unable to attend, and it had not proved possible to arrange a replacement. There was a vigorous discussion about local transport issues, and a list of questions had been forwarded to the Transport Authority.

(ii) Seven people had taken part in the litter pick on 28 March and 12 bags of litter had been collected.

(iii) The coffee morning on 4 April had produced only one new member for BAG, but the children had enjoyed the Easter egg hunt. 

(iv) There had recently been some damage to one of the new trees on the Old School Field, but they all seemed to have taken. The invoice had not yet been received. Tim Shortland (SCC) had offered in principle to provide more trees next winter and to help with watering during this summer if it turned out to be as hot and dry as forecast. 

(v) Peter and John Child had attended a conference organised by the South West Community Assembly on 28 April. Essentially it was an opportunity to share ideas, funding requirements, etc., but those attending from the community sector had also been invited to nominate someone to become the formal Community Sector Representative on the Partnership Panel, a body set up to advise the Assembly.  However, there would only be one representative for all the four Wards covered by the South West Assembly. It was agreed that this was unsatisfactory and that no nomination would be made from BAG. Stephen George reported that he had information that the arrangements were likely to be changed anyway.

(vi) Peter had attended a meeting on 30 April about Sheffield’s response to the Sustainable Communities Act. He felt that most of the issues that were raised were very broad and really beyond the remit of BAG. One useful outcome was that he had met Martin Hughes, the manager of the South Community Assembly (which covers Lower Bradway) and asked to be kept informed of their meetings, etc.

(vii) Peter had also attended the PACT (“Partners and Community Together”) meeting at Greenhill Library on 6 May. Most of the discussion had been about anti-social behaviour and traffic issues in Greenhill.  

(b) Treasurer’s Report

Peter Smithson provided a written breakdown of income and expenditure for the period from 10 March to 5 May. There had been a high turnover in this period because of bills for various activities and income from membership fees / donations and from the SCC Community Chest grant. The balance at 5 May stood at £4,319.39.

(c) Membership Secretary’s Report.

Rachel Smith reported that there were 111 family members and 36 individual members, amounting to approximately 240 individuals. This compared with 191 individuals in 2008 and 217 in 2007. Of the 147 membership forms received, 33 were on forms distributed with the Bradway Bugle. Andrew Tabor provided a breakdown of members by geographical location. This showed an even spread across Bradway, except for Queen Victoria Road where there were still no members. Donations accompanying the membership fees totalled more than the fees themselves.

(d) Community Hall. John Child reported on progress on the refurbishment of the Community Hall. £46,752 had been raised (out of £79,000 needed), but the application to Veolia had been unsuccessful. A decision was still awaited from the Garfield Weston Foundation, and further applications were being made to the Freemasons and to Viridor. Meetings were taking place with the architects and builders to consider possible modifications to the plans. 

5. Bradway: Past, Present and Future

As reported earlier, a grant had been received to cover printing costs. Only one estimate had been received from three requests to printers. Stephen George asked for further suggestions of possible printers. Action: Stephen George to contact further printers for estimates, and to arrange a meeting between himself, Tony Smith, Peter Stubbs and Andrew Tabor to discuss the final version.

6. Village Greens

As there were more statements of support for the Old School Field than for the Recreation Ground, it was agreed to go ahead with an application for village green status for that field. Action: Rachel and Simon Smith to draft an application using the form from the Open Spaces Society, and to bring it to the next meeting of the Committee.

7. Old School Field: Long-Term Plan

It was agreed that two valuable long-term additions to the facilities would be a path right round the field to allow dry promenading, and a bog garden in the wet area at the bottom. These suggestions would be taken to the AGM. Stephen George reported on a conversation with youths who were waiting to use the all-weather pitch who asked if a set of goalposts could be provided for warming up while they were waiting for the previous users of the pitch to finish. It was agreed to look into this as a short-term addition. Action: Peter Stubbs to investigate cost of a single set of posts.

8. Open Meeting: 30 June 2009

It was agreed to devote the meeting to transport issues again, as not only was there unfinished business from the last Open Meeting, but also there were policy developments unfolding in the light of new legislation that allowed local authorities to play a more active role in the regulation of public transport. Action: Stephen George to contact the SY Integrated Transport Authority. Peter Stubbs to enquire about a possible speaker from the Council.

9. Planters
There was a discussion about who would take responsibility for maintenance of the planters. Action: John Kirkman to water the planters outside the Twentywell Lane shops during June; Peter Stubbs to talk to Ian Makinson about replacing the winter pansies in those planters; Peter Smithson to continue to look after the planter outside S17. 

10. Forthcoming Events

(a) Walking the Bounds of Bradway, 31 May. Meet at top of Twentywell Lane at 10.30 a.m.

(b) Fun Day, 24 July. Various responsibilities were agreed as follows. Action: Peter Stubbs to contact the scouts, to invite the Community Assembly to have a stall, and to ask Ruth Darall to book the bouncy castle; John Child to organise the book stall; Rachel Smith to arrange an ice cream van; Stephen George to book the SCC Sports Van, and to speak to a member of the organising committee for the Woodseats Festival about possible other attractions.

(c) Bradway Celebration, 19 June: the history of Bradway presented by pupils of  Sir Harold Jackson School. From 7.00 p.m. in the school grounds.

11. Any Other Business

It was agreed to make a further contribution of £25 to the Open Spaces Society.

The meeting closed at 8.55 p.m.




